
Resources 
  

Pregnancy Help Clinic 
Where hope meets help 

www.pregnancyhelpclinic.com 
(810) 494-5433, info@pregnancyhelpclinic.com 

Post-abortion healing for men also provided 

  
Rachel’s Vineyard 

Healing the pain of abortion one weekend at a 
time, www.hopeafterabortion.com  

(517) 993-0291 nlc@resurrectionlansing.org  
 

Abortion Pill Reversal 
It may not be too late to save a life 

www.abortionpillreversal.com 
(877) 558-0333, apreversal@gmail.com 

  

Right to Life Livingston County, Inc. 
Protecting the precious gift of human life from 

conception to natural death  
www.righttolifelivingston.org 

(810) 227-5788, rtllc@sbcglobal.net 
  

Livingston County Ultrasound Initiative 
Saving babies by providing ultrasound ma-

chines for Pregnancy Crisis Centers 
www.lcultrasound.org 

(517) 214-5120, info@lcultrasound.org 
  

Natural Family Planning 
Cooperating with God's plan for families 

www.dioceseoflansing.org/
natural_family_planning 

 (517) 342-2587, nfp@dioceseoflansing.org 
 

40 Days for Life  
http://40daysforlife.com/annarbor 

 

Assisted-Suicide and Euthanasia:  

Patients Rights Council 
www.patientsrightscouncil.org  

(800) 958-5678                                                  
jason@patientsrightscouncil.org 

  

Hospice:  
St. Joseph Mercy Home Care and Hospice 

www.trinityhomehealth.org/st-joseph-home-
care-and-hospice   (888) 418-5572  

  

Adoption Services & Foster Care Parenting: 
Livingston County Catholic Charities (Howell) 

(517) 545-5944 
fostering@livingstoncatholiccharities.org 

 
Human Trafficking Hotline  

(888) 373-7888 brighton@map-mi.org 
help@humantraffickinghotline.org 
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     As we approach the 44th anniversary of 

Roe v Wade on Jan. 22, 2018 we are again 

given the opportunity to soberly reflect on 

this misguided and deadly Supreme Court 

ruling which has legally sanctioned the 

deaths of nearly 60,000,000 young lives in 

the USA alone since its inception. While the 

"right to privacy" trumped the "right to life" 

in the opinion of the majority of the court, 

the consequence of this court decision has 

devastated countless lives of women and 

men, in addition to the 60 million babies 

sacrificed. This decision and its aftermath 

demonstrate that the first thing we need to 

always keep in mind is that politics are not 

our first source of truth. If we let politics 

trump moral truth, we are on a path to to-

talitarianism.     

     The first "human right" is the right to life, 

and if the right to life, from conception to 

natural death, is not protected, all other 

rights, political and civil, are at high risk of 

being compromised 

or destroyed. 

In  Evangeli-

um Vitae, Pope St. 

John Paul II wisely 

and eloquently 

made clear that the 

cause of freedom is 

deeply damaged by 

reducing human be-

ings, at whatever stage of life and in what-

ever condition, to "useful" or “useless" ob-

jects.  It is irrational for the opponents of 

the right to life to caricature the Church's 

teaching and practice as undemocratic, or 

authoritarian, or both. It is the defenders of 

the right to life who defend reason. It is the 

defenders of life who understand that free-

dom is not merely a political willfulness cre-

ated by the state. It is the defenders of life 

who sacrifice their time, talent, and treasure 
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     Senseless acts of violence have simply 

become all too common in our day. From 

mass shootings at concerts, to stabbings 

in department stores, to families being 

gunned down in churches, we are 

tragically immersed in a culture of 

violence. Brutality is experienced on the 

street, in the home, between family 

members--and even in the womb. 

     Reasonable people should be horrified 

by this vicious epidemic. Yet are we? How 

many popular movies don't have a high 

amount of violence? How many video 

games don't involve blowing up or 

shooting down an opponent? How 

fascinated are we by the daily reports of 

violence in the news?   

     Bloodshed began with the very 

children of Adam and Eve, and violence 

has been with us ever since. But haven't 

Civility Begins in the Womb     By Tom Grenchik  

Upcoming Events 
Sunday, Jan 14—March for Life Chicago, IL  

2-4pm www.marchforlife-chicago.org 
Friday, Jan 19—March for Life Washington, 

DC  www.marchforlife.org 
Jan 22—45th Anniversary of Roe v. Wade: 

Day of prayer for the legal protection of un-

born children.   
Feb 16-18τRachel’s Vineyard Post– Abor-

tion Healing Retreat in Lansing. Contact 

(877) HOPE-4-ME or nlc@corlansing.org . 

April 21τ”Beyond the Bedroom: Living the 

Theology of the Body in Everyday Life”  with 

Emily Stimpson. St. Patrick Church, Brighton  

8:00am-2:30pm. More information at dio-

ceseoflansing.org/theology-body. 

April 12—Pregnancy Helpline Celebration of 
Life, Brighton, MI 

Continued on page 2 

Dcn Michael Gilbert 
St. Patrick Church 
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Last October 1st (Respect 
Life Sunday) a large group of 
Livingston County citizens 
showed up  for one hour at 
different spots all along 
Grand River Ave to, silently 
and prayerfully, be a witness 
to the value of human life. 
On a pleasant Fall afternoon, 
drivers’ attention went to 
their neighbors displaying 
posters for the right to life 
and the end of abortion. 
Standing on a busy road 
witnessing your beliefs is 
not an easy task, but it is 

always a rewarding one.  
This January marks the 
month for demonstrations 
in support of Life issues 
(including the March for Life 

in D.C. and Chicago, the 
Walk for Life West Coast in 
San Francisco, and the Los 
Angeles OneLifeLA). These 
public gatherings’ main goal 
is to serve as a visual and 
vocal reminder that a large 
part of this country stands 
for Life, and rejects all 
affronts against it. If you 

have ever wondered if one’s 
presence makes a differ-
ence, know that increased 
participation not only 
strengthens the public wit-
ness against abortion, but 
being a marcher is a trans-
formative activity. Countless 
people have testified to this. 
There is something empow-
ering to be surrounded by 
thousands of fellow believ-
ers and the experience can 
truly encourage one to be 
an even stronger supporter 
of life causes. So, join us, 
bring your family, be a wit-
ness .. and be transformed! 

 LifeChain, March for Life:  Why Show Up? 

Civility Begins in the Womb (cont.) 

we become too desensitized to this 

culture of violence? How did we 

become that way?  

     Nearly 20 years ago, as Pope Saint 

John Paul II was ending a visit to St. 

Louis, he gave us this challenge: "And 

so America: If you want peace, work 

for justice. If you want justice, defend 

life. If you want life, embrace truth-

truth revealed by God." The Holy 

Father's plan to end violence was 

wonderfully simple: 

 - Embracing God's truth leads us to 

defend human life. 

 - Defending human life is the 

foundation of justice. 

 - And a culture of justice can 

transform a tendency to violence into 

a movement for peace. 

      Pope Saint John Paul II often 

warned that violence tolerated in the 

womb would begin to unravel respect 

for human life at all levels, until 

violence becomes the norm. Saint 

Teresa of Calcutta told us: "Any 

country that accepts abortion is not 

teaching its people to love, but to use 

violence to get what they want. That is 

why the greatest destroyer of love and 

peace is abortion." And Pope Francis 

has consistently decried our 

throwaway culture in which people 

are discarded by those who are 

stronger, healthier, or in power.    

      Cardinal Daniel DiNardo, 

Archbishop of Galveston-Houston and 

President of the United States 

Conference of Catholic Bishops USCCB, 

reminded us at the annual U.S. 

bishops' meeting in Baltimore that 

"...civility begins in the womb. If we 

cannot come to love and protect 

innocent life from the moment God 

creates it, how can we properly care 

for each other as we come of age? Or 

when we come to old age?" 

     The only way forward in 

transforming violence into civility and 

peace is by recommitting to the 

defense of human life at all levels. 

Consider joining the bishops in this 

effort in these ways: 

¶ Pray and fast for an end to the 

culture of violence: Sign up for the 

bishops' prayer campaigns, 9 Days 

for Life (9daysforlife.com) and 

Call to Prayer (www.usccb.org/

pray). 

¶ Study the wide range of life issues 

and share the Church's teaching 

with your family, friends, and co-

workers. Respect Life Program 

resources are available at 

www.usccb.org/respectlife. 

¶ Get involved in building a culture 

of life in your parish. Contact  

respectlifelc@gmail.com. 

¶ Volunteer your time at a local 

pregnancy center, shelter, 

maternity home, or nursing home. 

¶ Be prepared to refer someone 

seeking healing from a past 

abortion to a diocesan post-

abortion healing ministry. 

Diocesan Project Rachel ministries 

can be found at 

hopeafterabortion.com/?

page_id=88. 

¶ Advocate for life by joining 

advocacy networks with your 

State Catholic Conference and 

with the U.S. bishops. Sign up for 

federal pro-life action alerts at 

www.humanlifeaction.org/

signup.  

     Each of us can do our part to 

educate, advocate, pray, and serve.     

May our prayers, works and personal 

sacrifices (yes, even abstinence from 

entertainment with themes of 

violence) inspire us to be missionary 

disciples to a world so in need of God's 

mercy and healing.  
 

Tom Grenchik is the Executive Director of the 

Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities of the USCCB. 

For more information on the bishops' pro-life 

activities, please visit www.usccb.org/prolife.   

to offer women in crisis pregnancies compassionate and life 

affirming alternatives. It is the defenders of life who offer the 

elderly and radically handicapped who are at risk of being 

euthanized, something more dignified and nobler than the 

solutions offered by a culture which embraces political free-

dom (as defined and determined by the courts) over logic.   

     What this all means, is that we must stand ready to live 

out our beliefs and convictions in a concrete way, as the arti-

cle "Civility Begins in the Womb" helps us with.  Let us all 

continue to "fight the good fight" politically, while being de-

fenders of life and providers of loving support and compas-

sion for those impacted by abortion and euthanasia.    

Christ's peace to all in the New Year, and beyond.  
Dcn Michael Gilbert, LPC, a professional  licensed  counselor, was ordained a 

Deacon for the Diocese of Lansing in 2017. He provides counseling for post-

abortive fathers through Brighton Pregnancy Helpline and at his practice, 

New Hope Counseling PLC.  

From Our Clergy (cont.) 

January is Sanctity of Human Life month: ôletõs speak  up for those who cannot speak for themselves.õ (Proverbs 31:8) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th1ZwdhYtFGemFFWvJQAIfidzFjjD2EwmmhBtGqb5NvnuCQvRWHPPY6EZM2gLFBbM7Vp6fnKqA3ATK-h1WS5PhITwAd4bLRgSRlgWc7Hw_J4drR0CixRqMLA=&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAenJ2dIDG7A3MAw8g1ABoA
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th-UjwzIoZSytROSA8M5ZbRAzUCcBx6zA6W-B_FNIchYn4M8U94lydHFDrul0YfsSH2kmsu0BKUj41IZg-cxXADpAxc-MeHNtNWuegfs8rWdeJy2TY05C6AU=&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAenJ2dIDG7A3MAw8g1ABoA
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th-UjwzIoZSytROSA8M5ZbRAzUCcBx6zA6W-B_FNIchYn4M8U94lydHFDrul0YfsSH2kmsu0BKUj41IZg-cxXADpAxc-MeHNtNWuegfs8rWdeJy2TY05C6AU=&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAenJ2dIDG7A3MAw8g1ABoA
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th3MNKdiy9OnWWZ327SrqsAjPvpEef-ktexc-KRMgnQjdpt68g8xdet-yYadhV7kbvNiNY7Gm9BiWQ1-FK4_gMByiGjbPIHlENs_MzBaQSVUOKZT3Pircm-xzEPlrZr8hVA==&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAenJ2dIDG7
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th_a3T3CtYUQ7on1WsRspGhBTLOPbCVVztvsZskt8zASb-_dxVGbhEcJUrd1MMZeuqtDsfyGEVXc3HWJDaxyan7V1hkGFtgegRaaZK5TPMCYgx24zSPpSrXM3-7okFjw9GX_yJZ6nmQHa5Maa0u0Jr54=&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJ
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3Th_a3T3CtYUQ7on1WsRspGhBTLOPbCVVztvsZskt8zASb-_dxVGbhEcJUrd1MMZeuqtDsfyGEVXc3HWJDaxyan7V1hkGFtgegRaaZK5TPMCYgx24zSPpSrXM3-7okFjw9GX_yJZ6nmQHa5Maa0u0Jr54=&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJ
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3ThzTWiHaMKf1iRQNsqYdoyGqEQciuHmrBlNXIdS-834Dyrcr3J2lFsvrwJdsuOlWkiTNGuo7pXa0bwE99VvmZCwiBTdVj-N0jacyXq-ljE0IHrcnbpAM7pzWyaJNd8Z-kuDktvyLk8QHV&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAe
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ote-bm3nh0Nx0Bo7_S-6LaG3r2wPgDYmaWiWtPkhrfH-I2jcUM3ThzTWiHaMKf1iRQNsqYdoyGqEQciuHmrBlNXIdS-834Dyrcr3J2lFsvrwJdsuOlWkiTNGuo7pXa0bwE99VvmZCwiBTdVj-N0jacyXq-ljE0IHrcnbpAM7pzWyaJNd8Z-kuDktvyLk8QHV&c=jStUaY7AKUinyHEtKDxyJb1_zOOYHsMAe

